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Commissioner de Planque's Comments on 8BCY-93-2842 |
l

i

I approve issuance of.the final rule presiding for self-guarantee )
as an additional financial-assurance mechanism. However, I :

believe that staff.should study the development of alternative '!
criteria which can be used by non-bond issuing licensees for the !

reasons explained below.

The staff's analysis of public comments on the proposed rule !
notes that one commenter argued that the bond rating criterion {
should be eliminated because it unfairly discriminates against ;

companies that have not issued bonds. 333 SECY-93-284, Enclosure. ;

A, p.3. The staff's response notes that " firms that finance i

their activities through equity or short' term commercial lines of i

credit may be as financially strong as firms that issue bonds," ,

but indicates that it does not intend to remedy this admitted |
inequity because there is no criterion equivalent to the ,

stringent bond-rating criterion which can be employed for firms j

that do not issue bonds. The Federal Register Notice itself does !

not directly address the inequity issue, but does suggest that i
"[a]t some future time, when the Commission has gained some !

experience with self-guarantee, it may consider an. appropriate f
revision of the financial criteria" such as the test that a !
parent company of a licensee must meet. This less stringent test. :

could be utilised both by bond-issuing and non-bond issuing i

firms. l
t

staff subsequently informed me that1the number of non-bond i

issuing licensees who would otherwise be able'to meet all the :

self-guarantee criteria is 20-40 (7-14%-of licensees in the !

database). 333 Memorandum, James M. Taylor to commissioner de .

"

Planque, December 1, 1993. This is not an insignificant number..

I believe that staff should expend the rssources necessary to i

study the development of alternative financial criteria which !

could be used by non-bond issuing licensees. (Presumably, this
would either be stringent criteria equivalent.to the bond-rating

,

criterion or less stringent criteria which would be available to- '

both bond-issuing and non-bond issuing firms.) This would cure
the inequity in.the final rule and, as staff points'out, would
also answer objections that the rule favors big companies since j

bonds are used mainly by larger firms. Staff indicates that the j
financial criteria used in the NRC parent guarantee could serve
as a starting point for the development of alternative criteria, j

thereby lessening the resources needed for this task. I also j

note that staff has committed to studying the development of !
alternative criteria for non-profit entities, 333 FRN, p. 11. 1

This suggests that staff is concerned to treat all licensees as
fairly as possible with respect to' allowing self-insurance i

mechanisms. Therefore, I propose that when staff reports the !
'

results of its study of the development of alternative criteria
for non-profit entities, it also report on the results of
studying the development of alternative criteria which can be j
used by non-bond issuing licensees. ;
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